BEAMAN COMMUNITY MEMORIAL LIBRARY
Board of Trustees Meeting
Wednesday, October 14, 2020
5:30 PM

The meeting was called to order at 5:32 p.m. 
Attending:  Helen, Jane, Sarah K., and Tony.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 by Jane. There were no changes to the September minutes. The September bill list and the monthly financial and circulation reports were distributed. The door count was a little more than last month. Tony asked what restrictions we have placed on the use of the meeting room for groups such as TOPS.  We are currently requiring groups using the room to maintain Social Distancing in the library, but using their own discretion in the Council Chambers.  It was suggested that Sarah D. check the governor’s guidelines for groups. Sarah D. excerpted a letter from the American Library Association (ALA) regarding a grant opportunity.  It would require joining the ALA and communicating with the community about an issue of importance to the community, and evaluating the library’s services to the community, such as providing hot spots for internet access.  Tony made a motion to join ALA for one year. Sarah D. though it would cost about $50.00.  She will ask on Facebook, and in the newsletter, whether there would be any demand for hot spots. Sarah K. moved to approve the consent agenda. Helen seconded. The motion carried.  

Board training consisted of Chapter 14 in the Trustee’s Handbook – The Board’s Relationship to Library Staff.   Sarah D. reported that the rummage sale netted $79.65 and that she had taken the remainders to Trinkets and Togs. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In new business, Sarah D. Circulated an infographic annual report with the stats that have been kept for the last fiscal year.  Next the board reviewed changes to the Circulation Policy. All references to fines have been removed. Sarah D. will call or email reminders of overdue materials. Tony moved to accept the revised policy. Helen seconded. The motion carried.  Chris Long had provided a report of the Heritage Center fund balance. Previously we had gotten money from the county which should have gone to the Memorial Hall.  The current balance is $322.86, which will only last a few more months.  Helen said she believed that some of the money in the CDs was meant for the Heritage Center.  Sarah D. needs to check the bequest from John Henry Nickerson, if possible, and talk to Mary Ann at the bank and/or LaVonne. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:15.  

 
Respectfully submitted, Sarah Dougherty 

			
